Rev. Robert A. Hunt, 126 No. 8th Street, Salina, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Hunt:

I find that it has been some time since I received your good letter. I am happy that you are so nicely situated. I would like to write you a longer letter but at the moment I am covered up in a mass of detail that seems to have no end.

I know that your mother rejoices exceedingly when she can hear her son preach. I am hoping that the report that you give of her being very ill was temporary and that she has fully recovered. However, when we get past eighty I know how true is the passage referring to our "threescore years and ten". I sincerely hope that she is fully recovered.

Jame will be married September 6th and Mrs. Allen is expecting to go to Chicago and be with her this week-end or next week to plan the arrangements for the wedding. She will be married at home and Jame will come home sometime the first week in August.

But I must go now. Give our kindest gegards to Mrs. Hunt, Genevieve, Bobby and his wife, and incidentally to all my good friends in Salina. I spoke at the Insurance men's meeting here a week or so ago and met some of the good members of the board from Salina, but for the moment their names have escaped me.

Bobby and Eleanor are going to the University of Pennsylvania next fall. Eleanor wants to get away from home for a while. Milton will finish his law degree next year.

With kindest regards and best wishes from all our family, I am

Sincerely yours,